
 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING ON INTENTION TO  EXCEED REVENUE NEUTRAL RATE 

HELD IN CONJUNCTION WITH REQUIRED BUDGET HEARING FOR 2024 

AUGUST 22, 2023 

7:00 P.M. AT CITY HALL, SEVERY KS 

 

Present: Mayor Donna Wiss, Council President Marc Warren, Council Members Lyle Riggs, Rodger Kraft, Ron 

Robert, Kevin Klepper, Clerk Tessa Riggs and City Attorney Alleen VanBebber (via zoom) 

Guest: None 

Council President Warren called the Revenue Neutral Rate hearing to order at 7:00 p.m. The Pledge of 

Allegiance was recited, and roll was called. 

 

Notices of both hearings were duly and timely published in the Eureka Herald, which is the City's official 

newspaper of record; and on the City's website; and were continuously displayed in the window near the 

entrance to City Hall, all from and after August 9, 2023. 

 

There being no one present other than the above individuals, and the City having received no verbal, written, 

or electronic requests to be heard, the Revenue Neutral Rate hearing proceeded to voting.  Robert moved to 

adopt the draft that had been provided by the Clerk to each Council member prior to the voting,  which is a 

Resolution to exceed the revenue neutral rate as proposed in the public notice. Kraft 2nd.  Warren requested 

the Clerk to take a verbal roll call vote on the motion.  Clerk Riggs recorded in writing the vote of each council 

member.  Motion passed 5-0.  The hearing adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

 

Warren immediately called the Budget Hearing to order.  Robert moved to adopt the City’s 2024 Budget as 

proposed in the public notice of the Budget  Hearing.   Riggs 2nd.  Warren requested the Clerk to take a verbal 

roll call vote on the motion.  Clerk Riggs recorded in writing the vote of each council member.  Motion passed 

5-0.  The budget  hearing adjourned at 7:07 p.m. 

 
 

 


